FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I’m contacting you to request all information available regarding enforcement of the High Fat, Salt & Sugar (HFSS) regulations which passed into law in April 2022. 

Specifically I need to know: 

· The number of businesses which breached HFSS since its introduction 

· How many HFSS compliance visits the council has made since its introduction

· The penalty for the breach. If the punishment was a fine, please outline the value of the fine

· The name that the offending businesses traded under, and its address

· A breakdown of the business type (supermarket, convenience store, retailer, restaurant)

· Copies of the enforcement letters sent to businesses breaching HFSS legislation 

I would appreciate it if these figures could be broken down month on month. Any other information on this topic which you are able to provide would be received gratefully. 

Leicester City Council have conducted no visits with the sole purpose of enforcing the Food (Promotion and Placement) (England) Regulations 2021 to date. 

Compliance will have been considered as part of the Council’s routine risk-based inspections of businesses. 

There were approximately 660 routine risk based food standards inspections  carried out between April and the end of December last year by officers of the Food Safety Team. The regulations relating to HFSS foods are just one of many legal requirements that would be assessed as part of these inspections. However the regulations would not apply to all of the businesses that were inspected. 

In order to provide you with the information on the scale that you have requested would require Council records appertaining to these inspections to be reviewed manually to assess if the HFSS rules applied and then to extract the information that has been requested. 

The Council estimate that this would take approximately ½ an hour per inspection on average as officers would need to look at each of the inspection forms, the information recorded on Council databases and the inspection reports for each of those inspections. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for Local Authorities is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council estimate that it will take us in excess of 330 hours to determine appropriate material and locate, retrieve and extract the information in reference to your request. 

Therefore, your request will not be processed further. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
